LAFCO

Agenda Item #8d1 Correspondence received via email

From: jeff miller [killermiller5@hotmail.com]

Sent: Sunday, September 21, 2008 5:05 PM

To: lafco@co.el-dorado.ca.us

Subject: Out of Water

Dear Governing Body of LAFCO,

The following is a email that I sent to EID. I would like to know if your organization would be able to assist us in our need. Furthermore, I would like to know if speaking at a LAFCO meeting would be beneficial to our cause or if you could assist us in any other ways.

Sincerely, Jeff Miller

From: killermiller5@hotmail.com

To: services@eid.org

Subject:

Date: Sun, 21 Sep 2008 23:57:17 +0000

My name is Jeff Miller. I live at 5101 Green Valley Rd. I am writing to your organization and LAFCO trying to receive assistance. There are eight homes, in my area, that have wells that are failing. This would encompass the five homes on Rue de Lac Dr. as well as my home and two others off of Green Valley Rd. This area lies between the Lotus Y and Dupont Dr. All of Greenstone country to our North is serviced by EID. All of Sleepy Hollow to our South is also serviced by county water. There is a EID line that lies within 3/10th's of a mile from our location. The problem is that our wells, with the current and probably future water drought conditions, are failing. I personally have had to have a water truck come to my home to fill my tank everyday for the last two weeks. At \$150 a truck, I can tell you I am facing a grim outcome. My neighbors are in the same situation. We really need assistance in getting our current infrastructure to provide us with water.

Given current economic times, it would seem almost disparaging to think of our seven homes footing a bill to bring in this line. I have personally spoken to each neighbor and everyone is on board with having a water line brought in. It would not only provide reassurance that we will not go without, but peace of mind as well. For it is well known that one must have water to live. I have lived in this county for most of my life. My wife and I built our dream home and wanted to retire here, but the yearly problem with running out of water is becoming overwhelming, and continues to get worse each year that we have been here. On behalf of my neighbors and myself, we implore you to help us remedy this problem. The current EID line is so close, yet it seems that it is so far.

Thank you for your assistance and response, Sincerely, Jeff Miller 5101 Green Valley Rd. Placerville, Ca 95667 530-676-5243

Stay up to date on your PC, the Web, and your mobile phone with Windows Live. See Now

Get more out of the Web. Learn 10 hidden secrets of Windows Live. Learn Now